MINUTES OF THE CFHS UNION MANAGEMENT 
CONSULTATION COMMITTEE (UMCC) MEETING 
27 MAR 2013 AT 1030 HRS IN THE SCRIMGER CONFERENCE ROOM / NDMC
Members:
S. Gardezy, PIPSC / Co-Chair


Col P. Ruel, COS / Co-Chair 

Mary Chamberlain, UNDE EVP

LCol D.J. Parent, J4, D HS Del 

Col K.L. Goheen, CO 1 DU
Guest:
Col D.R. Weger, DComd
Observer:
Richard Smith, PIPSC rep
Advisor:
Anne Joanisse, HR-Civ
Recording Secretary:
Capt Sweet, SO COS
	1.
Introduction
	ALL

	
	

	2.
Agenda
	

	Amendments:  Moved Reduction Action Plan Update from 3 b to 3 a.  Moved Staffing (5b) and Service Level Agreements (5c) to 3 b and c, respectively.  UNDE stated intent under staffing was to talk about hiring freeze, use of SOAs and contractors being placed into PS positions. 


	COS/UNDE

	
	

	3.
Approval of minutes from 20 Dec 2012 UMCC Meeting
	ALL

	Approved as written.


	PIPSC

	
	

	a)
Reduction Action Plan Update

DComd stated that there is not much new information since the last UMCC meeting.  Eighty-three employees remain affected.  Eighteen to twenty are awaiting completion of selection processes.  Three individuals haven’t received opting letters and one is on LWOP.  Overall, we’ve had a fair bit of success with placing affected employees.  We are currently dealing with three grievances related to WFA.  There is no indication of further cuts within our civilian workforce. 

	DComd

	
	

	b) Staffing
UNDE EVP stated that the purpose of putting staffing on the agenda is to address the perception within the workforce that there is a staffing freeze.  There is concern that Calian employees are being placed into PS positions including clerical positions.  PIPSC stated that, across the country she is hearing, now that WFA is in effect, that it seems like open season on hiring contractors.  UNDE EVP indicated that members being WFA’d are being told to apply to Calian positions.  PIPSC asked what the figures are for contractors in health services positions.  HS Del is to find out the answer.  The DComd confirmed that there is no freeze on staffing.  UNDE EVP stated that Clinic Mgrs are not willing to do the paperwork to do HR staffing.  The COS clarified that leadership has sent signals to our pers to get staffing requests completed; however, there was an impression at the unit level that there is no point in doing so.  The COS asked what the union wants to see as an outcome.  UNDE EVP stated that formal guidance should be circulated stating that there is no staffing freeze and encouraging personnel to use the HR staffing process.

Secretarial note:  Information was provided on April 4th to UNDE and PIPSC as follows:  “DComd re-iterated to the leadership (during the 3 April 2013 Exec and via the Chain of Command) that:

· There is no hiring freeze;

· Managers should go ahead and staff PS requests vice defaulting right away to Calian;

· A confirmation of the purpose of Calian.  In other words, we have access to Calian for professional support, not clerical; and

· Managers/COs need to continue their best efforts of transparency with the unions, specifically on staffing.”

Closed
	UNDE/ HS Del

	c) Service Level Agreements

UNDE EVP stated that she just became aware that CFPSA health promotion activities are funded by HS.  DComd clarified that we provide funding for programs such as the smoking cessation program and that CFPSA delivers the program on our behalf.  The CAF is not cutting programs such as this one as the cost of prevention is less than the cost of treatment.

Closed
	UNDE

	4.         Old Business
	

	a) Cleaning Services at CFB Borden
The COS relayed information from an e-mail from the CO 31 CF H Svcs C in Borden which stated that a meeting was held with the Base cleaning services.  

1 Dent U Det was also included in the meeting.  The outcome of the meeting was that the head of cleaning services confirmed that the higher standards required for the clinic will be maintained.  There will be dedicated cleaners for the three buildings (main clinic, physio and mental health).  CO 1 DU had not heard anything from Dental following the meeting and will, therefore, ask if there are any updates.  Unless UNDE EVP hears something negative in the future, this item can be closed.

Closed
	COS/UNDE

	
	

	b) Professional Development

PIPSC stated TB had a meeting in January.  Interdepartmentally, a policy related to professional development is lacking.  PIPSC asked what we are going to do in the meantime because professional development is still in the collective agreements and at present, the approval of professional development is inconsistent amongst different managers.  PIPSC is looking for a fair and transparent process.  HR-Civ stated that this is now a part of the HS Career Development Committee and there will be a draft ready by June.

	PIPSC



	
	

	c) Immunization

PIPSC referred to page 65 of the collective agreement article 24, safety and health. PIPSC stated that the risk assessment of the risk exposures has not been done by DND. According to PIPSC, Health Canada needs to be engaged in the immunization of our members and the UNDE members that are at risk.
The COS committed to finding out who is responsible for performing health assessments.
UNDE suggested to engage D Safe G who should be able to confirm HS obligations under this article.

Secretarial note:  HR-Civ has followed up with Labour Relations WRT health and safety of CFHS employees.  This is not an HR issue but rather a Health and Safety issue which is the mandate of Directorate of General Safety.   They are addressing this subject.

	PIPSC/COS
PIPSC

COS 



	
	

	d) Collective Work Description
HR-Civ stated they have someone working on that project full-time. Out of the 62 positions on that list, two have been assigned to a consultant to write a job description.  HR-Civ explained the process.
UNDE stated they would prefer to be involved before the focus groups because the UNDE representative assigned has training in classifications and works closely with DCCO. 

HR-Civ had no problem with UNDE’s request.

	HR-Civ/UNDE
UNDE

	
	

	e) Reimbursement – Membership/License Policies Cancellation
COS sent email. 
Closed
	PIPSC


	5.         New Business
	

	
	

	CFHS Survey

PIPSC’s/UNDE’s concern was that there was no union consultation regarding this survey. They requested to know the purpose of the survey and how the data will be used. 
The COS will investigate and follow-up with unions.

Secretarial note:  Information was provided on April 18th to UNDE and PIPSC as follows:  “Walden University's academic requirements prevent Maj Gilbert from disclosing any information until his research findings, which form part of his doctoral dissertation, are approved by Walden University. That will not occur for at least several months. Upon approval of his dissertation he will be providing the Surg Gen with a copy of the research findings as the sponsor organization's senior representative. The dissertation will also be available through ProQuest archival services”.
Closed
	PIPSC

COS

	
	

	6.         Standing Items
	

	
	

	a) Contractors in Health Services Positions

Secretarial Note:  Currently, there are 108 military positions backfilled by HSSC clinical providers and 171 Public Service positions backfilled by HSSC clinical providers.


	HS Del


	
	

	b) Grievance Report

Sent out secretarially the following Friday.

	HR-Civ

	
	

	c) Employment Equity Statistics
Sent out secretarially the following Friday.

	HR-Civ

	
	

	7.       Round Table
	All

	Delegation of Authority (DOA) with regards to grievance officers is currently being updated.  HR-Civ will finalize in the next month.
Next meeting on 13 June 2013.
	HR-Civ
All


	8.       Adjournment
	All

	All
	


Co-chairs,

Simone Gardezy



Col J.P. Ruel
PIPSC





COS
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